
 
 

Mayor of London and 

Commissioner of Metropolitan Police 

Meeting, 27 April 2017 
 
 
Sadiq Khan – Mayor of London  
Cressida Dick – Commissioner 
Sophie Linden – Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime 
 
Supported by:  
Rebecca Lawrence – Chief Executive, MOPAC  
Craig Mackey – Deputy Commissioner, MPS 
 
 
 
 
1 2016/17 End of Year Crime Performance 
 
1.1 There was a discussion of the 2016/17 end of year crime performance and in particular 

the increase in knife and gun crime and the actions the MPS are taking to address this. 
 

2 Hate Crime Trends since Westminster Terror Attack 
 

1.2 The Commissioner advised the Mayor on hate crime trends following the Westminster 
terror attack. 
 

3 Telephone and Digital Investigation 
 
3.1 There was a discussion of the process for the reporting of crimes over the telephone or 

on-line; and changes, including technological, which would extend this service for 
Londoners. 

 
4 Operational Update 
 
4.1 The Commissioner updated the Mayor on operational issues including the MPS’s 

policing plan for the Al Quds Day march on 18 June. 
 


